

Leonard Foundation Scholarship

For students in an undergraduate or first professional degree. Preference to sons and daughters of clergy, teachers, military personnel, graduates of Royal Military College, members of Engineering Institute of Canada and members of Mining and Metallurigical Institute of Canada.

Applications available in undergraduate Awards Office, Room 109, Alumni Memorial Building, UNB.

Apply before March 15, 1992.

1992 Mensa Canada Scholarships

Financial Aid for Post Secondary Study during the 1992-93 academic year:

- \$1,000 in awards (2 awards of \$500 each)

- Awards made on basis of applicants' essays - maximum 500

Open to full-time residents of Canada

May be used for any full-time degree program in any area of study at an accredited post-secondary institution.

Membership in Mensa not required Application deadline February 28, 1992.

Details and application forms available from:

Undergraduate Awards Office

Room 109

Alumni Memorial Building

University Loans; January 1992

Interviews for University of New Brunswick Student Loans (not Canada Student Loans) will be conducted at the Awards Office, Room 112, Alumni Memorial Building, Tuesday, January 7 - Thursday, January 23, 1992. Please call to make an appointment with the Financial Advisor (453-4796).

University loans are small, low interest loans. This may be the only opportunity to apply for university loan support for the remainder of the academic year 1991-92.

Should you require a University loan, contact the Awards Office before Thursday, January 23, 1992. Applications will not be accepted after January 23, 1992.

Please note: Students are not considered for university loans until they have successfully completeed one term at UNB.

CAMPUS MINIST

Rev. Monte Peters 459-5673 or 450-2883 Rev. Neville Cheeseman 453-5089 or 454-6507 Dr. John Valk 459-5962 or 453-5089 Alumni Memorial Building, Room 3

Coffee. Cookies and Fellowship: Every Friday afternoon 3:00-5:00. Drop by, meet some new people, drink some coffee, have some cookies and talk about what's important. Monte Peters' Residence, Apt 2, Bridges House, 2:30 pm. All Welcome.

Spaghetti Suppers: Every Fri. 5:00 pm. Monte Peters' Residence, Apt. 2 Bridges House. All welcome.

Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship: Meetings every Wednesday evening 7:30 pm. Alumni Memorial Lounge. All Welcome.

Marriage Preparation Workshops: Workshops are planned for Jan. 18, Feb. 22, Mar. 21 and Apr. 11. Contact Campus Ministry

Christian Meditation Group: You are invited to join a nondenominational Christian Meditation Group meeting every Wednesday at 8:00 pm. The meditation is guided by tape talks made by John Main O.S.B., founder of the Benedictine Priory in Montreal. For more information call Kathleen Crowley at 450-9623.

Worship Services

Catholic Masses. St. Thomas Chapel: Mon. - Fri. 11:30; Sunday Masses 11:00 am & 4:00 pm.

Anglican Eucharist: Sunday 11:00 am, Wed. and Thurs. 12:30 pm. Old Arts Chapel.



UPCOMIN

Assertiveness Training Workshop

Tuesday, January 28, 1992. Learn assertive skills such as meeting people and carrying on social conversations, making and refusing requests, expressing preferences, opinions, and feelings. This 7-week workshop meets Tuesday afternoons and is free to any full-time or part-time student at U.N.B. or S.T.U. Interested persons should contact Counselling Services at 453-4820 to arrange a preliminary interview prior to attending the group.

The New Brunswick Archaeological Society Meeting

On Thursday January 16th at 7:30 pm in Tilley Hall, Room 5, Nelson Adams will give a presentation titled the "Basque Oil Men in Canada". Mr. Adams will show his video (yes, he produced it!) on the interaction between the Basque whalers and the Native People living in Atlantic Canada in the early 1500s. Everyone is welcome to attend our local sequel to Black Robe and there is no charge. For further information, contact Frances L. Stewart through the Department of Anthropology, 453-4975.

M.Ed Society meeting
The M.Ed. Society is having a meeting- Friday, January 17th at 4:00 pm in THE COMMON ROOM in D'Avray Hall. We are planning ski trips, social events, workshops and seminars for this term. The meeting will be followed with a Social get-together at the social Club (Graduate students have an automatic membership to the Social Club).

The Alexandria Trio

The Alexandria Trio one of Canada's newest and most exciting chamber ensembles, opens 1992 with a visit to the UNB/STU Creative Arts Series, during its tour with Debut Atlantic. The concert featuring works by Haydn, Beethoven, Manning and Brahms, is at UNB's Memorial Hall on Thursday, January 16th, at 8 p.m. Tickets are \$12/adult, \$10/senior and \$4/student a the door, and by subscription at the UNB Art Centre. Phone 453-4623 for details.

UNB Bicentennial Choir

The UNB Bicentennial Choir has resumed its rehearsals on Mondays from 7 to 9 p.m. in Room 23, Memorial Hall. Rehearsals continue every Monday of term. No previous experience is necessary -- just a desire to sing good choral music in good company. Open to full - and part-time students at UNB and STU. Call Director Steve Peacock for more information, at 459-8166.

New orientation session for mature students

A new orientation session is available for mature students who will be taking degree-credit courses in the new year form the university of New Brunswick in Fredericton. It is scheduled for Monday, Jan. 13, 1992, in the Alumni Memorial Building from 7:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.

There is no preregistration for the orientation session, and partners are welcome to attend. Further information on the session or on tutoring, skills improvement workshops, and programs of study for adults may be obtained by calling Judith Potter, program director for adult learner services with the department of extension and summer session at 453-4646

Attention Parents of Preschoolers

Playschool for children 2 1/2 to 4 years of age will be held (on Montgomery St.) daily, from 10:30 - 12:00. Fun, learning activities and social interaction. \$3.00 per day, per child. Register by calling 450-4457.

Narcotics Anonymous

Think you may have a drug problem? We at Narcotics Anonymous have been there. We know how you feel! The Living Straight Group of N.A. meets Sunday evenings at 7:00 p.m. at the I.O.O.F. Hall, corner of Brunswick and Carleton Streets. All are welcome. Use Brunswick St. Entrance. Upstairs.

French course

Parlez-vous francais? looking to brush up on your French? Why not take an introductory course at the "Y"? The YM-YWCA will be offering lessons in conversational french. This is a 10 week course with classes held Thursday evenings. The first class will begin January 16th. Pre-registration is required. Call the "Y" at 458-1186 for more information.

Social Dance Lessons

The Fredericton "Y" will be holding social dance lesson this winter beginning Friday, January 17th . If you are interested in learning to dance in a formal setting, contact the "Y" at 458-1186.

Preschool department
The Preschool department at the Fredericton YM-YWCA is offering a variety of programs to keep your youngsters busy during the winter months. Gym and swim lessons, kiddie cooks, live Y'ers, moms and tots and lots more. Call today for details on these programs - 458-1186.

First Ald Heartsaver course

The Canadian Red Cross Society will be holding a standard first aid heartsaver course on January 18 & 19/92 from 9:00 - 5:00 and all those interested please register by January 15/92 at the Red Cross Office of phone 458-8445.

Swimming lessons

Swimmers of all abilities ate invited to this non-credit program to improve their current swimming level. No previous experience is necessary. There is a level for everyone from the beginner to the lifeguard (cost is higher for the Bronze Medallion and Bronze Cross lifesaving levels). Classes are held in the Sir Max Aitken Pool twice a week on both Tuesday and Thursday evenings.

Fee: \$22 (UNB/STU students and Facility passholders) \$44 (others)

Registration: Thursday, January 16th, 1992 - 7:00 to 8:30 PM Room A-116, Lady Beaverbrook Gym Lessons start on Tuesday, January 21th, 1992 More Questions? UNB Recreation Office 453-4579 (daytime) or David Tree, Head Instructor 454-6202

(evening).

The UNB Non-credit Instruction Program welcomes all swimmers 17 years of age and older, who swim at the Red Cross White Level or better. Classes are held in the Sir Max Aitken Pool twice a week on both Tuesday and Thursday evenings.

No previous experience is necessary for the Bronze Medallion. The prerequisites of the Bronze Cross are the Bronze medallion and the Senior Resuscitation Award. The Bronze Cross is a prerequisite for National Lifeguard

Fee: \$45 (UNB/STU students and Facility passholders) + text \$55 (others) + text

Registration: Thursday, January 16th, 1992 - 7:00 to 8:30 PM Room A-116, Lady Beaverbrook Gym Lessons start on Tuesday, January 21th, 1992 More Questions? UNB Recreation Office 453-4579 (daytime) or David Tree, Head Instructor 454-6202

(evening).

Discussion on Third World Issues

The Third World Studies Student Association is a recently established organization which hopes to bring together students of all faculties, disciplines, and nationalities. The goal of the association is to sensitize students to the various issues facing Third World countries. There will be a meeting January 16 1992, at 4 pm at the Annex C Rm 4 (downstairs) to welcome all new members. If you are even remotely interested, call Nazerene 455-0846 or Shawn 472-8268 for further information.